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OPEN HOUSE SUMMARY 

 

MJ 1825 

NY Route 144 Complete Streets  

Town of New Baltimore, NY 

 

Agenda: Open House to Discuss Draft Concepts 

Date & Time: Tuesday July 23, 2025  6:00-7:30 pm 

Location: New Baltimore Town Hall 

 

 

Study Team Attendees: 

Name: Representing: 

Jeff Ruso Town of New Baltimore 

Nick Dellisanti Town of New Baltimore 

Debra Sottolano Town of New Baltimore 

Lisa Wallin MJ  

Brian Cooper MJ  

Jacob Montepeluso MJ 

Josh Pafundi MJ 

Audrey Burneson NYSDOT 

Matthew DeSimone NYSDOT 

William Fitzgerald NYSDOT 

 

 

Open House Summary: 

The community was invited to attend an open house for the NY Route 144 Complete Streets Study. 

Attendees were given the opportunity to view the draft concept plans on the project website in 

advance of the meeting, and printed copies at the meeting. MJ described the concepts during a 20-

minute presentation. Attendees discussed the concepts and study area with staff from MJ and the 

Town before and after the presentation. A Q&A period also occurred after the presentation. There 

were approximately 43 attendees.  

The response from the attendees was generally in support of making safety improvements, but 

opinions were divided regarding what improvements are needed. General consensus was heard that 

4’-0” shoulders are too wide, and the community would rather have narrow shoulders as a traffic 

calming measure than to support bicycle travel within the shoulders. Many attendees also voiced 

that no costly improvements should be pursued until the root issue of heavy truck traffic is 

addressed. Attendees left feedback in the form of comment post it notes on the concept plans, 

verbal comments to the project team and by completing comment forms. The comment materials 

are attached.  
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The following verbal comments & questions were received, sorted by topic: 

 

Topic Comments 

1. Roadway cross 

section 

4’ shoulders are too wide for this corridor. The wide shoulders will 

encourage speeding. 

Shoulders designed for bicycle traffic are not warranted. There is an 

alternate route (Main Street) if cyclists are uncomfortable traveling in the 

lane. 

The cost of wider shoulders is not justified by the volume of bicycle 

traffic. 

2. Sidewalks and 

crosswalks 

Show the possibility of adding a future sidewalk connection on the east 

side of NY144 between Church Street and River Road.  

Who is responsible for clearing snow and ice on the sidewalks? 

Several attendees noted that sidewalks are needed, specifically out to 

Cedar Lane. 

3. Traffic Calming 

Features 

Bump outs at crosswalks should be considered.  

Rumble strips are not appropriate for the hamlet. 

Raised crosswalks or table intersections should be considered. 

Although not a traffic calming feature, why not make the Church Street 

intersection all-way stop?  

Lowering the speed limit is not realistic based on current speeds. The 

goal should be to install traffic calming features to force slower travel. 

Consider raised crosswalks, colored/stamped treatments, narrow 

shoulders. 

4. Signage Traveling south, consider a wayfinding-type sign that directs traffic to 

continue on NY144. People accidentally turn onto Main Street and Church 

Street because that is “straight”.  

The speed limit sign south of Gill Road needs to be moved further toward 

Route 9W to prevent trucks speeding up.  

5. Project Phasing Consider breaking out the road paving work north of Cedar Lane as a 

separate share; this was not in the original petition and should be the 

responsibility of NYSDOT. 

Breaking the project into smaller phases is a must.   

6. Project Costs What are the approximate costs of the items not included (design, 

inspection, ROW)? 

“For these costs, hire a full-time police officer to hand out tickets.” 
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Attachments:  Written comments 

 

 

Topic Comments 

7. Truck traffic Several attendees stated that it is more important to deal with the heavy 

truck issue than to build infrastructure to support it.  

Boats/trailers, delivery trucks, etc. will always need to be accommodated.  

Is a truck with 53’ trailer able to be on NY144 without a permit? Height, 

length and width must be considered.  

Deb stated that NYSDOT Permits has identified an issue with the 

recommended truck route out of Coeymans. The current route does not 

restrict travel in the hamlet.  

Addresses in the hamlet are often not found in GPS mapping. The New 

Baltimore zip code isn’t recognized, and the Town is listed as West 

Coxsackie. This confusion may contribute to the truck issue.  

One resident stated that all the concept improvements are irrelevant 

because the issues are caused by truck traffic, which is DOT’s issue to fix.  

8. Other Would the sidewalks be paid for via a new special (sidewalk) district? The 

Town stated that the objective is to secure grant funding to avoid impact 

to Town taxpayers. 

A request was made to post a link to the study website on the Town 

website. 

One attendee stated that they would not be willing to sell property if 

needed.  
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Lisa Wallin

From: David Loretta <dmloretta@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, July 23, 2025 10:43 PM
To: Lisa Wallin
Cc: Debra Sottolano; Lisa Wallin
Subject: Re: NY Route 144 Study - Comment Received

Thank you for your response!  
 
Just watched the meeting online and would like to continue and add my strong support for sidewalks. I 
have a young family and we would absolutely appreciate the safety of sidewalks walking through the 
hamlet! I’m Saddened to say we almost got hit by a car in town and feel if there were sidewalks and 
measures to protect the pedestrians, this would not have happened.  
 
Thank you for the effort on the draft concepts and helping aid the town!  
 
Thank you  
David Loretta  
 
Sent from my iPhone 
 
 
 

On Jul 22, 2025, at 11:35 AM, Lisa Wallin <lwallin@mjteam.com> wrote: 

  
Hello, 
  
I am reaching out to thank you for the time spent reviewing the draft concepts that MJ and 
the Town have developed. Our team has received your comments and appreciate your 
feedback. We look forward to discussing the study more with you at this evening’s Open 
House. If you are unable to attend, we will do our best to respond to your comments via 
email. 
  
Thank you, 
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Lisa Wallin, P.E. 
Sr. Associate / Director of Highway Engineering 
lwallin@mjteam.com 
518.371.0799, ext. 408 
Direct: 518.688.2608 
21 Corporate Drive 
Clifton Park, NY 12065 

  
  




















